
 The Loudon Historical Society (H.S.) meeting was held October 04, 2017 at 7:00 pm.

Attendees:  Michele York, Stan Prescott, Roger Maxfield and Lucy Gordon

The minutes from the September meeting were read.  Stan made a motion to accept the minutes as they 
were written and Roger seconded the motion.  

Due to unforeseen circumstance no one in the H.S. was available to attended the New England 
Archivists meeting in Cambridge MA.  There is a meeting of the Association of Historical Societies in 
Concord NH on November 04, 2017.  Members of the H.S. are planning on attending.

No bids were received from the RFP (request for price) for repairs and painting of Charlie's barn.  The 
new plan is to have a member of the fire department do the repair work to the barn.  The town will have
inmates from the New Hampshire State prison come to do the painting.  Hopefully this will happen 
before inclement weather happens.

Michele received paperwork from the town to turn in our budget request for the 2018 – 2019 year.  We 
will stay at the same budge amount as last year.  

The One-Room school house presentation by Roger Maxfield was a smashing success!!!!  It was well 
attended and enjoyed by all that came to listen.  The Historical Society will be selling DVD's of the 
presentation for $15.00 each.   The DVD's will be available for purchase at the tree lighting ceremony 
on December 03rd.   They will also be available by stopping by the museum when it is open on the 
second Sunday of the month.  All proceeds will go to writing Loudon's Town history.  

On November 01 Steve Taylor will be at the community room to give a presentation.  Mr. Taylor will 
be speaking on “New Hampshire Roads Taken or Not.”  

The H.S. Has received some very generous donations.  Jan Bernard has donated many wonderful 
objects.  Too many items to mention!!!  George Leduc donated some old record albums.  Roger 
Maxfield donated an old foot warmer.   Please stop by the museum to look at all the fabulous items.  

Our next meeting will be November 08, 2017 at 7:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Lucy Gordon


